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June 2016 Newsletter 
 

Our May Club Meeting 

 

Last month saw the return of The Silver Shadows who opened up the evening 
with a good range of Shadows tunes, with Brian Haycock on lead guitar and 

Mark Winter on drums standing in for Chris Kenward who recently had an 
operation and is now at home recovering. We all wish him well and a speedy 

recovery. 

 
The Players 

 
Dave K & Friends Rob and Barry sang All my Sorrows and Move It 

Don Crisp played The Rise and Fall of Flingel Bunt and Shadoogie 
John Clarke played Cavatina and Perfidia 

John Cade played Going Home and Don't cry for me Argentina 
Alan Tarrant played Arabian Sunset and Temptation 

Stuart Osbourne played Gonzales and The Savage 
Mike Creamer, on his first visit to SSC, played FBI and Equinox 

Derek Misselbrook played One Way Ticket and Only Time 
John Bell played Cosy and Theme from Missing 

John Aylett played Rounding The Cape and Wonderful Land 
 

 

A very warm welcome back to SSC to Brian 
Haycock with The Silver Shadows together 

with Bob Dore on Keyboards and Mark 
Winter on drums. Brian has been very busy 

with providing the music for a Pantomime 
earlier in the year and performing with  

The Bourne Again Shadows and Rock of 
Ages. So we were very pleased to see him 

back at Hersham. 
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Dave K and Friends Rob Hollins & 

Barry Waller gave us some great 
vocals with All My Sorrows and Move 

It! In the first half and Don’t Talk To 
Him and I Could Easily Fall in the 

second time around. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

- Report by Jean Juden 

 
 

 

 

ShadowsMix2 - 2016 

 

As mentioned in our May 

Newsletter this year’s 
ShadowsMix 2 Charity event will 

be taking place on Sunday 16th 
October starting at 2pm at The 

Adeyfield Community Centre in 
Hemel Hempstead. 

 
Proceeds will be donated to The 

Hospice of St Francis in memory 
of Lorraine Harpin. 

 

In order of appearance the 
following players will be giving of 

their time to produce this 
afternoon of your favourite 

Shadows tunes. 
 

Brian Haycock, Graham Hyde, 
Steve Campbell, Ian G, Bob Dore, 

Robin Surridge, Bill Skarratts, 
Mike Norris, Rob Clark, Alan 

Kemp, Fred Field, Tony Ramsden, 
Bob Withrington, Tony Read, 

Steve Reynolds,Roger Childs and 
Gareth Morgan 

 

DO PLEASE SUPPORT US 
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We are delighted to report that our Charity Raffle collected a total of £400 which 

has been donated to the St George’s Hospital Charity – Renal Unit. 
 

A big thank you goes to everyone who participated. Including “Slowblow Dave” 
the singer with The Voodoo Sheiks, who won the star prize of the Red Burns 

Cobra Guitar. 

The Combined Surrey Blues Club & 

Surrey Shadows Club 

CHARITY RAFFLE 

In Memory of Steve Juden 

 

The draw for numerous music related 

Prizes will be held at the  

Hersham Sports & Social Club  

Friday 3
rd

 June 2016 

Proceeds to be donated to the Renal unit of 

 
 

Future 2016 Club Dates 

17th June    15th July    19th August 
 

16th Sept   21st Oct 18th Nov 16th Dec 


